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Via E-Mail and Overnight Delivery 
 
 

March 11, 2003 
 
 
Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Secretary  
Washington Utilities and 
      Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W. 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7254 
 

Re: Docket No. UT-003053 
Notification of Termination of Interconnection Agreement between Qwest 
Corporation and MGC Communications, Inc. dba MPOWER Communications 
Corp.  

 
Dear Ms. Washburn: 
 
This letter provides notice that the Interconnection Agreement between Qwest Corporation and MGC 
Communications, Inc. dba MPOWER Communications Corp. has been vacated by the United States 
Bankruptcy Court for the District of Delaware in MPOWER’s Chapter 11 proceeding (Case Number 
02-11-46 (PJW)) effective April 29, 2002.  As such, the Interconnection Agreement, which was 
approved by the Commission on September 13, 2000, has been terminated and is no longer in effect. 
 
Pursuant to the February 28, 2003 Commission letter in Docket No. UT-990302 (In the Matter of the 
Request for Approval of Negotiated Agreement Under the Telecommunications Act of 1996 Between 
Topp Comm, Inc. and Qwest Corporation), Qwest understands that approval of this termination by the  
Commission is not required, and provides this notice simply for the Commission’s information and 
benefit.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Elizabeth M. Weber 
 
cc: Steve Dea  



MPower Communications Corp.  


